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Fact Sheet

Senate Bill 28 (Simitian) 

Driver prohibition on text messaging

Summary:

SB 28 would prohibit motorists from text messaging while driving.  The bill makes text messaging while driving a primary offense, allowing law enforcement to issue a citation for that offense alone.

Need for the bill:

Common sense tells us that text messaging or "texting" while driving is dangerous.  No matter how you slice it, texting is a distraction.  When combined with driving, it creates a hazard to both ones self and the public as a whole.

Texting is a growing phenomenon, which other states have already addressed.  Other states have not taken a "wait and see approach" to the severity of the driving while texting (DWT) problem.  Texting by drivers is currently prohibited in the states of Connecticut, Minnesota, New Jersey, and Washington.

A May 2008 survey by Common Knowledge Research Services found that 55 percent of respondents send text messages, and 28 percent admit to DWT.  Among respondents, 85 percent said they would not DWT if it were illegal.  Nine out of ten respondents to an August 2007 Harris Interactive survey said that DWT is dangerous and should be banned.
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